
 

LICENSING COMMITTEE 
 

30 January 2024 
 

Present: 
 
Councillor Marina Asvachin (Chair) 
Councillors Warwick, Begley, Bennett, Fullam, Foale, Holland, Parkhouse, Patrick, Rees, 
Sheridan, Snow and Vizard 

 
Apologies: 
 
Councillor Wood 

 
Also present: 

Service Lead - Environmental Health & Community Safety, Legal Advisor, Democratic 
Services Officer (PMD) and Apprentice Solicitor (MM) 
 

1 Minutes 
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 12 September 2023  were taken as read, approved 
and signed by the Chair as correct. 

2 Declarations of Interest 
 
No declarations of interest were made by Members.  
LOCAL GOVERNMENT (MISCELLANEOUS PROVISIONS) ACT 1976 
 

3 Licensing Fees and Charges for 2024/25 
 
The Licensing Committee received the annual report for the proposed licensing fees 
and charges for 2024/25. The Committee had a statutory responsibility to set fees for 
the year which related to the cost of performing the various Licensing functions. 
Members were referred to appendices attached to the report, which listed all the fees 
levied by the Licensing Authority. The Service Lead - Environmental Health & 
Community Safety explained that Appendix A summarised the Council’s powers to 
set its fees in respect of licensing applications, and any limitations on those powers, 
and Appendix B listed all the fees levied by the Licensing Authority as of last year 
and the proposed fees for 2024/26. He highlighted:- 

 Exeter City Council’s (ECC) administrative duty to set fees; 
 how the fees relating to the Licensing Act and the Gambling Act were 

prescribed in law; 
 how fees could only be collected from a cost-recovery perspective as 

opposed to as a money-making enterprise; 
 the proposed change for street trading licences to a Part A / Part B system. 

 
Responding to queries from Members, the Service Lead - Environmental Health & 
Community Safety explained that:-   

 with regard to the Part A / Part B approach for street trading, there was – 
presently - no exact comparison possible with other local authorities; 

 the Part A / Part B system was long established in e.g. animal licensing; 
 it was impossible to foresee potential rushes on certain types of licences; 
 whilst increased fees were never welcomed by those that had to pay them, 

they did reflect the costs in delivering the respective licensing regimes. 
 



 

RESOLVED that the proposed Fees and Charges for the period from 1 April 2024 to 
31 March 2025 be approved, as set out in Appendix B of the report. 
 
 
 

The meeting commenced at 5.30 pm and closed at 5.56 pm 
 
 
 

Chair
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